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                                   Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 5th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	February 9, 2010
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Joe Bellil, Liz Casey, Paul Spooner, Joe Tringali, Tony Williams

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Jean McGuire

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Paul Spooner, Vice Chair, called the meeting to order at 2:08 pm.

Jack Boesen announced that Paul Spooner is one of the recipients of the 2010 Marie Feltin Award from the Boston Center for Independent Living (BCIL).  Council members congratulated Paul on this honor.

1. Council organizational matters
Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner asked the Council to approve the general session minutes from December.  Liz Casey made a motion to accept, Joe Bellil seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
Jean McGuire joined the meeting and asked for a motion to accept the executive session minutes. Paul Spooner made a motion, Joe Bellil seconded it, and the motion passed.
Review of the Bristol Employment Collaborative MOU
Jack Boesen provided the Council with a memorandum of understanding (MOU) between the Council and the Bristol Employment Collaborative (BEC).  The MOU described  Council support for BEC’s efforts   in providing employment and training services for people with disabilities.  A motion was made and seconded, to open the discussion.  Paul Spooner stated he has some reservations about the function of the Collaborative and asked that Council members review the grant awarded to the Bristol Collaborative supporting the work outlined in the MOU.  Jean McGuire stated she sees the benefit of the agreement to establish relationships and asked for additional details. Jack Boesen stated that the work outlined in the agreement is in line with the statute requiring the Council to be aware of, and cataloging, training efforts throughout the state.  He informed the Council that Karen Langley will monitor the development of curriculum to support consumer directed efforts and that information will be supplied to the Council.  Paul Spooner expressed a concern regarding any effort to apply certification requirements to PCA workers.  Jean McGuire asked that training issues be added as a permanent agenda item for discussion by the Council.  Jack Boesen will ask Bristol for additional information regarding their grant award and share this information with the Council for their review.
2010 performance review report and Consumer forum

Jack Boesen provided council members with a proposed outline of the 2010 performance report for their review.  He discussed the idea of including outcomes from consumer forums in the report and asked several council volunteers to assist in developing them.  Paul Spooner voiced his support for the council collaborating with PCM’s in this effort.  Paul and Joe Tringali agreed to assist in the effort.
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory
Karen Langley reviewed the PCA directory report with Council members.  In the first two quarters of the year, the directory call center received 295 calls. The publication of The Bridge Newsletter, with its lead article on the Directory, generated additional calls from consumers to Rewarding Work Resources.
Planned activities include further outreach efforts with PCMs including webinars to introduce the directory to consumers and train them in its use.  Directory user surveys will attempt to increase the   enrollment of MassHealth consumers using the directory as an employment resource.  

Further analysis of the directory program shows registration numbers for the southeast and western parts of the state at 18% and 19% respectively.  These figures point to the need for more outreach in these areas of the state.  Jean McGuire asked if data could be collected, informing the council on the number of successful employment matches made through the directory.  Karen explained that the planned surveys would address the issue.  Lois Aldrich informed the Council that PCMs are incorporating information on the directory into the skills training they provide.
Emergency back-up PCA conference call
Jack Boesen reported that he participated in a conference call with council members Liz Casey and Joe Bellil as well as Mass Health representatives, Lois Aldrich and John Garcia.  Current emergency assistance resources discussed included the use of Home Health Agencies to provide emergency assistance to consumers.  PCMs have access to these agencies and make them available to the consumers they serve as part of their emergency back up plans.

Training Resources of America

Jack reported that he scheduled to attend a meeting regarding a PCA training program being established at TRA.  He will update the council on outcomes at the next council meeting.

3. Labor matters
Jack Boesen reported on the last labor management committee meeting which addressed the issue of mandatory versus voluntary training for PCAs.  He also informed the Council that a union security plan is in place until 2011.  Jack reported that errors in the Health care study are being addressed and the study will be brought to its conclusion and the results will be shared with council members.
4. PCA program developments
Paid Time-Off Benefit Update

Lois Aldrich reported that paid time off benefits payments totaling $1,249,985.10 were sent to 5,484 qualifying PCAs.  As of this date, 5,068 checks were cashed and 412 returned. The FI’s are attempting to identify valid mailing addresses for these PCAs and forward their payments to them.  PCAs will have three years to claim their benefit.

Union Security

Union security was successfully implemented covering 28,972 working PCAs.  Of those numbers, 5,000 have joined the union.  One hundred have filed objector status and the remaining PCAs currently pay agency service fees.
Prior Authorization process

The prior authorization redesign group met to discuss changes in I.R.S. rules that will impact tax reporting for consumers transferring between F.I.s during the tax year.  Due to changes in the rules, consumers will not be allowed to transfer between FI.’s, except during the change in the calendar year. 
5.  Council Budget
Joe Bellil reviewed the current expenditure report with Council members. Both he and Jack will meet to review the current budget.
With no other business open for discussion, Jean McGuire asked for a motion to move to executive session at 3:28 p.m.  Liz Casey made a motion to adjourn to executive session. Joe Tringali seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.    
The Council came out of executive session at 4:00 p.m.  A motion was made to adjourn.  It was seconded, and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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